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This is the Climate Finance Advisory Service (CFAS) Daily Briefing. Produced at key meetings and negotiations by the CFAS expert team, the 
Daily Briefings try to provide a concise, informative update on key discussions that have taken place at each day of the meeting and give an 
overview of substantive points of action or progress. Please note that this is an independent summary by CFAS and not officially mandated 
by the GCF Board or Secretariat. 

During the meetings, CFAS experts are available to provide advise to and answer specific questions for Board Members, Alternates and their 
advisers from developing countries. The CFAS team can be reached via cfas@germanwatch.org. 

Previous daily briefings and other CFAS analyses are available on the new CFAS website www.cfas.info.  

The CFAS Team  

 

Summary from 13 October 2016 

On Thursday, 13 October 2016, the Board of the Green Climate Fund (GCF) conducted full-day 
consultations on the appointment of the new Executive Director. The consultations were held in 
executive session, without the participation of Alternate Board members, Advisers or Active Observers. 

 

Appointment of the Executive Director 

Following their consultations, the Co-Chair announced that the Board decided per consensus to 
appoint Mr. Howard Bamsey from Australia as the new Executive Director (ED) of the GCF for a 4-year 
term. Prior to his selection, Mr. Bamsey served as the Deputy Secretary of Australia’s Department of 
Climate Change and Energy Efficiency, as well as Australia’s Special Envoy on Climate Change.  He also 
served as acting Director-General of the Global Green Growth Institute (GGGI). The Co-Chair added 
that Mr. Javier Manzanares will continue serving as the Executive Director ad interim of the GCF 
Secretariat until Mr. Bamsey begins his term. Board members welcomed the incumbent ED and 
appreciated his commitment to the Fund. 

 

The Board will continue its 14th meeting on Friday, 14th October, by addressing the remaining items 
on its agenda. 
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Contact: http://www.cfas.info and cfas@germanwatch.org 

 

      
The Climate Finance Advisory Service (CFAS) is an initiative which is delivered by a consortium of experts led by Germanwatch e.V. and funded by 
the Climate and Development Knowledge Network (CDKN). 

CDKN is funded by the UK Department for International Development (DFID) and the Netherlands Directorate-General for International 
Cooperation (DGIS) for the benefit of developing countries. However, the views expressed and information contained in it are not necessarily 
those of or endorsed by DFID, DGIS or the entities managing the delivery of CDKN which can accept no responsibility or liability for such views, 
completeness or accuracy of the information or for any reliance placed on them. 

*The Climate and Development Knowledge Network (“CDKN”) is led and administered by PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP. Management of the 
delivery of CDKN is undertaken by PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, and an alliance of organisations including Fundación Futuro Latinoamericano, 
INTRAC, LEAD Pakistan, the Overseas Development Institute, and SouthSouthNorth”. 


